Minutes

Water & Sewer Committee

And Prairie Sanitary District Joint Meeting

Wednesday, September 11, 2013
Held at Spring Green Village Office
154 N. Lexington Street
1. Call to Order and Attendance:  Eugene Hausner called the meeting to order at 5:30 pm.  Water & Sewer Committee members present: Eugene Hausner, Vern Demers, and Michael Broh.
Prairie Sanitary District members present: Jim Blau, Gene Dischler, Lew Averill and Doug Feiner. 
Others present:  Wendy Crary, Greg Wipperfurth, and Ed Lilla.
2. Appoint Minute Taker:  Wendy Crary was appointed minute taker.
3. Approve Minutes:  Motion by Demers, second by Broh to approve minutes from the June 18, 2013 Water & Sewer Committee Meeting.  Motion passed with all in favor.
4. Approve Minutes:  Motion by Demers, second by Blau to approve minutes from the June 26, 2013 Joint Water & Sewer Committee and Prairie Sanitary District Meeting.  Motion passed with all in favor.

5. Review and approve agenda:  Motion by Demers, second by Feiner to approve the agenda.  Motion passed with all in favor.
6. Discussion and possible action regarding recommendations for new agreement with the Prairie Sanitary District: Both committees reviewed correspondence prepared by Lew Averill and sent to the Village. Correspondence dated August 12, 2013 was included in the packet for all committee members. Correspondence received by Hausner only, dated August 14, 2013 was copied and passed out to all committee members. Averill explained that in 2007 there was doubt that the PSD debt to the Village was being paid and charges began. Averill said, “I found in the PSD audits that payments were made and the initial costs should have been paid in 2001”. Averill continued by saying, “The PSD has more than paid the debt and has overpaid by $12,479”. Averill handed out copies of what the PSD has paid based on the audits. The committees discussed the payments and the possibility of acquiring proof of the payments from the Bank that the PSD conducts business with. Hausner passed out a spreadsheet showing the costs for upgrades & replacements at the Waste Water Treatment Plant which the PSD is responsible for 5% per the agreement. The committees discussed previous agreements and how formulas were computed. The committees also discussed Woodbury Subdivision and proposed agreement regarding the situation. Crary inquired with the Water & Sewer Committee regarding the quarterly plant upgrade charge that is currently being charged to the PSD. Crary explained that with the questions surrounding the debt and if it has been paid in full, the Village Office needs to know if it should be left on the quarterly billing or not. Motion by Broh, second by Demers to defer the quarterly payment for plant upgrades for one quarter to investigate payments. Motion passed with all in favor. The committees tentatively scheduled a joint meeting for October 23, 2013 at 5:30 p.m. 
7. General Public Comment:  There was no general public comment at this time. 
8. Adjourn:  Motion by Blau, second by Broh to adjourn at 6:47 p.m.  Motion passed with all in favor.

